
 
August 7, 2024 

 

The Honorable Chiquita Brooks-LaSure 

Administrator, Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services 

U.S. Department of Health and Human Services 

200 Independence Avenue SW 

Washington, DC 20201 

 

Dear Administrator Brooks-LaSure: 

 

We write to express our gratitude for the recent decision by the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid 

Services (CMS) to cover seat elevation systems in Group 3 power wheelchairs under Medicare. This 

is a significant step forward in improving the quality of life for Medicare beneficiaries who rely on 

these complex rehabilitative technology wheelchairs.  

 

However, we remain concerned that CMS has not yet initiated a National Coverage Analysis (NCA) 

for standing systems in these wheelchairs. As you know, standing systems in Group 3 power 

wheelchairs offer essential benefits to individuals with severe disabilities. These systems enable users 

to achieve a standing position, which can greatly enhance their independence, improve metabolic 

functions, reduce the risk of secondary complications, such as pressure sores and osteoporosis, and 

improve their overall physical and mental well-being. The absence of Medicare coverage for these 

systems leaves many beneficiaries without access to critical technology that can significantly 

improve their health outcomes and quality of life.  

 

Our previous letter, dated October 14, 2021, highlighted the necessity for CMS to consider coverage 

for both seat elevation and standing systems. While we commend the agency for addressing the seat 

elevation component, the omission of standing systems from this coverage determination falls short 

of fulfilling the comprehensive needs of certain patients. Given the substantial evidence supporting 

the medical necessity and benefits of standing systems, we urge CMS to promptly open an NCA to 

evaluate the inclusion of these systems under Medicare coverage. This action is crucial to ensure that 

Medicare beneficiaries who require these advanced wheelchair features are not left behind.  

 

We appreciate CMS's commitment to enhancing the lives of individuals with disabilities through 

thoughtful policy decisions. Opening an NCA for standing systems in Group 3 power wheelchairs 

aligns with this commitment to provide equitable access to vital rehabilitative technology, as well as 

to support advancing the development of rehabilitative technology for Medicare beneficiaries. Thank 

you for your attention to this important matter. We look forward to your favorable consideration and 

swift action to improve Medicare beneficiaries’ health and independence. 

 

Sincerely, 

          
     ______________________              ____________________            ____________________ 

      Tammy Duckworth                Marsha Blackburn     Robert P. Casey, Jr. 

      United States Senator   United States Senator     United States Senator 


